

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Hospital Box 2889

February 27 - March 6, 1970

SPECIAL

DAVISON SOCIETY ELECTION RESULTS: New officers for the calendar year 1970 are as follows:

President of the Society - Douglas Lloyd

Service Vice-President - Martin Schwartz

Secretary - Robin Beach and Mona Shangold (jointly)

Treasurer - David Garr

Junior Class President - John Alexander

Junior Class Representative - James Frey

Senior Class President - John Rawl

Senior Class Representatives - Gary Saikley

and Walter Maack

The method of selecting the remaining officers (i.e. Social Vice-President, and Junior and Senior Class Representatives) will be decided by the new officers at their first Council meeting.

THE DIRECTOR'S HOUR SPEAKER for Thursday, March 5, 1970 is:

Dr. Halsted R. Holman

Chairman, Department of Medicine

Stanford University School of Medicine

Palo Alto, California 04304

The presentation will be held in the Hospital Amphitheater from 5-6 p.m. on March 5. There will be a coffee-tea reception in the Hospital Cafeteria from 4:30-5:00 p.m. on the 5th in honor of our guest speaker. All faculty and students are cordially invited to attend.

STUDENT SCIENTIFIC EXHIBIT: At a recent meeting of the Executive Council of the Medical Society of the State of North Carolina, the Council approved the appropriation of a two hundred dollar (\$200.00) cash award to a worthy "unsponsored student scientific exhibit" at the annual session to be held in Pinehurst, North Carolina, May 16-20, 1970. It is hoped that this award will prove an inducement to medical students to participate in the scientific exhibits division. In explanation of the award, President Edgar T. Beddingfield, Jr. stated, "a proper qualifying statement would be that those exhibits by students that would be considered for this award, would be those for which a student or group of students were identified as the principle investigators." The deadline is March 15, 1970. For further information contact Dr. Josephine E. Newell, Chairman, Committee on Scientific Exhibits, P. O. Box 68, Bailey, North Carolina 27807.

1970 NATIONAL INTERN MATCHING PROGRAM: On Monday, March 9, results of the 1970 National Intern and Resident Matching Program will be distributed. All senior medical students participating in the program should report to the Medical Student Lounge, Second Floor Davison Building at 11:00 a.m.

SAMA has awarded the Duke Edgemont Community Health Center a grant of \$1,000 under the Sears Foundation Grants Program. Students at Chapel Hill got a similar sum to continue the project.

PHYSIOLOGY AND PHARMACOLOGY SEMINAR: The Physiology and Pharmacology Department Seminar will be held on Thursday, March 5, 1970 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 385, Medical Sciences I Building. Coffee will be served at 3:00 p.m. Dr. Milton T. Bush of the Department of Pharmacology, Vanderbilt University

The control of the same approximation of the control of the contro

School of Medicine will discuss "Isolation Identification and Quantitation of Drugs and Metabolites by Systematic Fractional Extraction".

PHYSIOLOGY AND PHARMACOLOGY SEMINAR: The Physiology and Pharmacology Department Seminar will be held on Wednesday, March 4, 1970 at 11:30 a.m. in Room 385, Medical Sciences I Building. Coffee will be served at 11:00 a.m. Dr. Joseph F. Horrman of Yale University will discuss "The Effects of Ouabain on Active Na⁺ -K⁺ Transport".

FOR SALE

For Sale --- Space needed:

l refrigerator \$30.00

1 television \$35.00

Beds (twin) \$30.00 each (complete with mattress and springs) Telephone 296-9371 between 8 and 10 p.m.

Siamese Kittens for sale. Male and female, 7 weeks old, housebroken. Call 596-7742 after 3:30 p.m.

MISCELLANEOUS

LOST: College ring, Green stone with inscription Dartmouth College 1968. Please call 286-4250. No questions asked. Reward promised.

Correction Statement:

I was mistaken in my platform statement which I made while running for Senior Class Representative. The Director's Fund, not the Davison Society, provides the funds for the post Director's Hour dinners. I apologize for and embarassment this may have caused. Walt Maack

SAVE HUNDREDS OF DOLLARS ON A EUROPEAN MANUFACTURED CAR (VW, Prosche, Mercedes, etc.): My wife and I are going to spend two months in Europe this summer traveling by car. We will arrange to pick up a car for you at European factory prices, drive it for six weeks, and qualify it for entry into the U.S. as a "used" car. All arrangements can be made through local dealers who will fill warranty obligations. Savings will include the difference between the U.S. sticker price and the actual cost to you (amount varies depending on basic cost of the car) plus the amount we will pay you for use of the car. If interested, contact John Rawl (Junior medical student) Duke Hospital Box 2846 or after 6 p.m. call 383-4809. Hurry, orders must be in soon!